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          Date:  7th October 2016
The Rt. Hon Amber Rudd MP

House of Commons

London

SW1A 0AA

Dear Home Secretary

I am writing in support of an independent review into Child Sexual Exploitation in Telford.  Our Town has the highest rate of reported incidents of child sex offences for the year up to and including September 2015.  
You will, by now, have received correspondence from Telford & Wrekin Council and partner organisations, regarding Lucy Allan MP’s recent question to the Rt. Hon. Prime Minister, Theresa May concerning child sexual exploitation (CSE) in the Borough of Telford and Wrekin.  You may also notice that Conservative Councillors declined the opportunity to co-sign T&W’s letter as we do not fully share the confidence expressed by the co-signatories.  

We note that the Government’s own independent inquiry, chaired by Professor Jay, is due to include CSE issues at Telford as her inquiry unfolds. However, we also note that this planned inquiry has again run into some difficulty and, despite a planned start around Spring next year, it is likely that a substantial delay will occur before it is able to get underway. Adding to our concerns is the following inclusion within ‘Child sexual exploitation in Rotherham: some issues for local government,’ issued by the House of Commons and Local Government Committee (Third report of Session 2014-15) which states that: -
“We would be seriously concerned if other local authorities where there are credible allegations or suspicions of organised child sexual exploitation were to hold off from carrying out their own investigations because of the consequence of the publication of the Jay report in Rotherham or indeed to wait for the outcome of the Independent Panel Inquiry into Child sexual Abuse”

The recent Ofsted inspection, undertaken between June and July this year, found that ‘Children who need help and protection at T&W “Requires Improvement,” as does the Management, Leadership and Governance of Children’s services in general. Further, the Local authorities own scrutiny report, mentioned within T&W’s correspondence to you, carries the following assertion: “The biggest problem is how many more cases are just not known about.” The scrutiny investigation carried out by local members was undertaken with complete diligence and a great deal of work but lacked the in-depth and investigative ability of a full and independent review.

I have enclosed a copy of reports carried recently by The Independent and Sunday Mirror newspapers, which make for disturbing reading and, while we note that they are simply newspaper reports, the comments made by Street pastors have been verified as being correct by ourselves. Furthermore an additional reference by the House of Commons and Local Government Committee states; -

 “We have set out at length two accounts of the circumstances surrounding the commissioning of the Jay report to show that in both accounts the stimulus for action was the press. Significantly, it was not any internal council process or external reviews or inspections.” 
As mentioned at the beginning of this correspondence, we do not share the confidence expressed within T&W’s letter of 22nd September, a position supported by conclusions of the Ofsted Report, and we believe that there is a compelling and urgent case for an immediate and independent review into CSE within the Borough of Telford and Wrekin.
Yours Sincerely

Cllr. Andrew Eade
Leader Conservative Group - Telford and Wrekin Council

Copies to: - 
Mark Pritchard MP



Lucy Allan MP
